
December, 2017 

Wishing You a Wonderful Holiday Season 

And a Blessed New Year! 

Dear Friends and Supporters, 

 

It’s been such an exciting year working closely with International Ministries in 

just about every region of the world.  I am so grateful and privileged to be 

able to give input and oversight to these great endeavors. 

 

It has also been heartwarming to see our new ministry, CompassionLink, con-

tinue to move into new arenas of ministry.  Last month, our team was in  a 

sensitive area  working in a 5000 inmate prison, doing HIV testing, health ed-

ucation, prayer and witnessing with the prisoners and guards.  Several 

prayed to receive Christ.   

 

In December, our CL team will travel to the Himalayas where we will be 

meeting with 30 rural village pastors, doing training in smoke-free stoves, 

solar ovens , clean water and Community Health Evangelism (CHE).  That will 

be an ongoing project and we are excited to see what God will do as we work 

to restore health physically, emotionally and spiritually. 

 

I am so appreciative of your faithful support and prayers. It is so encouraging 

to know that I have such great partners in ministry. I’m looking forward to all 

that God has in store in 2018. I pray His abundant blessings on you as well! 

 

In Him, 

JoAnn Butrin 
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